






Page Four August 14, 2016 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Sacramental Linens Ministry 
Sunday, August 14 - Elizabeth Latincsics 
Friday, August 19 - Barbara Behrens 
Sunday, August 21 - Joy Sova 

              Friday, August 26 - Midori Farrell 
 

Please Mark Your Calendars 
If anyone would like to help in this ministry, please 

call Joan McAuliffe at 201-891-1712. If you are 
unable to commit  to six times a year, consider being 

a substitute. 

A step ahead in 
scholarship, service,  

Community, and message! 

 

Registrations for new students/families for 
2016-2017 are now being accepted!   

 

We are accepting registrations for our PreK-2, PreK-3, PreK-4, Transitions, and Kindergarten 
through Grade 8 classes. 

 
Our tuition rates for 2016-2017 will not increase from this year’s rates! 

 

Please call to make an appointment to tour our school and  
meet with our Principal, Dr. Thomas Altonjy.   

 

Call the school office soon at 201.891.4250 and see the great  
Catholic school community that exists here in Franklin Lakes! 

Our school office is open  
daily throughout the summer 

from 8:00 am – 2:00 pm. 

Visit us at 
www.ambs.org  

 Saturday, August 20 
     5:30 pm:  Behrens 
 

Sunday, August 21 
      7:30 am:  Dvoretsky 
      9:00 am: Balletta 
     10:30 am: Sauter 
     12:00 pm: Heffernan 

Thank you for your continued  
support and generosity to our church!   

 

8/7/16:  $10,641.00 

THE COSTS OF DISCIPLESHIP 
 Today’s responsorial psalm, Psalm 40, is more famil-
iar to us with the refrain “Here am I, Lord.” This “Here am 
I” is Jeremiah’s great prophetic response to God’s call. 
But today’s story of Jeremiah and the refrain “Lord, come 
to my aid!” remind us that there are always two sides to 
following the call of God. The author of the Letter to the 
Hebrews knew this, too. He reminded his readers that 
even weighted down with burdens and sins, we can still 
persevere by keeping our eyes fixed on Jesus, who him-
self knew the shame and pain of the cross, but saw be-
yond it to the joy of sitting at the right of the throne of 
God. 
 Jesus himself gave the disciples a “sneak preview” of 
a baptism that would not be as wondrous as the one in 
the Jordan that inaugurated his ministry, but would be one 
of fire and anguish. Today’s words from scripture may not 
be terribly soothing, but in their honesty and strength we 
can acknowledge the difficulties of daily discipleship, and 
take comfort in the assurance of our own salvation in 
Christ. 



 

Grades 1-6 
 

Summer Blessing 
May you walk with God this Summer 
In whatever you do, wherever you go 

Walking with God means... 
Walking with honesty and with courage, 

Walking with love and respect 
And concern for the feelings of others 

May you talk to God this summer 
And every day and In every situation 

Talking with God means... 
Praying words of praise for the beauty of creation 

Saying prayers of thanks for friends and good times, 
Asking God's help in all your decisions 

Expressing sorrow when you have failed 
May you talk with God every day.  

Amen. 
 

CCD REGISTRATION 
REGISTRATION FOR RELIGIOUS 
EDUCATION, GRADES 1-8 IS PAST DUE! 
Registration packets were emailed home in 
April. Please read ALL of the registration 
materials as many of our programs have 

changed. We will not be accepting registration or 
reserving spaces by phone. Only completed registration 
forms, along with payment, will guarantee your space on 
a first come, first serve basis. Many of the classes are 
now full. You will be put on a waiting list for class and 
registered for Home Study if you class is closed. Please 
include a $40.00 late fee. 
 

HOME STUDY STUDENTS 
Home Study books are now ready for pick up in the 
Religious Education office located in the Parish 
Center. All online quizzes along with the book are 
due back by March 6 for grades 1-6. 
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CHAIR EXERCISE CLASS 
Tuesday Mornings 

from 10:00 am - 11:00 am 
 

The donation is $10.00.   
Eve St. John is the instructor. 

  
RELIGIOUS ITEMS 

If you are in need of a gift of rosaries, cards and 
even other religious items, please stop by the 
Religious Education Office in the Parish Center and 
see what is available.  All proceeds benefit the 
Sisters of Saint Joseph retirement community. 
 

COMMUNITY THRIFT SHOP 
You may not realize that every donation counts. 
God bless you for sharing your new or gently 
used items with us. All donations may be 
brought to the shed in the back of the parking 
lot. The key is at the Parish Center.  Every 
donation is a blessing to the Sisters of Saint 
Joseph Retirement community.   

SENIOR MINISTRY 

Confirmation Program 
CONFIRMATION REGISTRATION IS NOW PAST 
DUE!  All registrations after August 1st  will in-
cur a $50 late fee. Registration forms were 
emailed home to all eligible incoming 9th Grade 
families from our Religious Education Program & 
AMBS Graduates. If you have not yet registered 
your child, please do so as soon as possible. We do 
not accept registration over the phone—please re-
turn all completed forms and payment to the atten-
tion of Jennifer Fox, Confirmation Director.  

Any questions? - jfox@mbschurchnj.org 

Sisters of St. Joseph Mass Cards 
Sisters of St. Joseph Mass  
Cards are available in the  

Parish Center. 

JUNIOR HIGH NOTES 
REMINDER!! 

If you have not registered for the 7th or 8th grade 
religious education program; please do so as 
soon as possible!  Time is going by quickly!  I 
currently have a waiting list for those students 

who would like to attend the 7th and 8th grade classes on 
Tuesday evenings.   
 The home study folders and books are prepared, and 
can be picked up from the RE office in the Parish Center.  
This is in case you would like to get a head start on the 
work.  All books should be picked up by September 19th.  
All work is due NO LATER than December 13th. 

Our program runs from September 13th through 
December 13th, on Tuesday evenings from 7-8:30 pm. I 
am always looking for volunteers to be substitutes.   
Please email me at pwuensch@mbschurchnj.org, or call 
me at 201-891-4200, ext. 29, if you are interested.  If you 
have any questions or would like to discuss it, I am here!    

Thank you and God Bless! 
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Annual La Festa Italiana 
Our lady of Mount Virgin Church 

188 Mac Arthur Avenue, Garfield, NJ 
Nightly from Thursday, August 18 through Sunday, 

August 21 
For more information contact the Rectory  

at 973-772-2295 
 

Program Helping Young Adults with Special Needs 
The Department for Persons with Disabilities (DPD) is 
proud to announce the fall opening of their Saturdays at 
the Center program (SATC)!  DPD is a nonprofit, 
Catholic Charities organization in the Diocese of 
Paterson that provides support for individuals with 
intellectual and developmental disabilities and their 
families.  
 

This endeavor is designed for young adults with 
disabilities living in the community, who are interested 
in weekend socialization and recreational activities with 
their peers.  Education about group home and 
independent living is also part of the curriculum. 
Respite time for caregivers of the participating 
individuals will be provided, as the program is well 
supervised by experienced staff and volunteers. 
 

SATC will meet Saturdays at Gruenert Center on Rt. 15 
in Lake Hopatcong and will run for a 12 week span. 
Meeting times are from 10 A.M. to 2 P.M. The tuition for 
the entire program is $120 plus minimal additional fees 
for special activities such as bowling or dining out. 
 

They are seeking interested participants and 
volunteers for their fall start date of September 
17th.  Please contact Patt Foth at (973)440-0983 or 
satc@dpd.org for any further information. You can also 
visit www.dpd.org or www.facebook.com/dpdcc for 
more information about DPD.  
 

Volunteers Needed 
Life Source Hospice is seeking volunteers to be part of 
our elderly patients’ end-of-life care.  Volunteers serve 
as friendly bedside visitors to patients throughout 
Bergen County and provide them with much 
appreciated companionship by sitting, listening and 
praying with them. Volunteers also provide support to 
family members.  
  

Volunteers determine their own schedules and can visit 
on evenings and weekends.  Most volunteers donate 2 
hours a week of their time for a minimum of one year. 
Volunteers receive ongoing hospice training and 
support by experienced hospice professionals.  
  

For more information, please contact Life Source 
H o s p i c e  a t  # 2 0 1 - 9 6 7 - 4 3 1 3  o r 
kiplifesourcehospice@yahoo.com. 

 
 

Rachel’s Vineyard Retreat 
The world’s largest ministry of healing after abortion 

Healing the Pain of Abortion, One Weekend at a time. 
Sponsored by:  Newark Archdiocese Respect Life office 

September 9-11, 2016 
at the Archdiocesan Youth Retreat Center 

499 Belgrove Drive, Kearny, NJ  07032 
Cost:  $150.00 (includes all retreat materials and meals) 

For more information contact Cheryl A. Riley at the 
Respect Life Office at 973-497-4350 or via email: 

rileyche@rcan.org 
All calls and emails are confidential 

Rachelsvineyard.org 
 

Grief to Grace Retreat 
 The Archdiocese will be conducting a Grief to Grace 
Retreat during the week of September 11-16, 2016. 
 Grief to Grace is a psychological and spiritual journey 
providing safety and support for anyone who has suffered 
degradation or violation through physical, emotional or 
sexual abuse or neglect. It is appropriate for those who 
have endured rape, incest, or other forms of traumatic 
violation in childhood, adolescence or as an adult. It is 
also suitable for those who have suffered abuse by a 
member of the clergy. This model of care provides 
therapy for the soul.  
 If you have any questions about the Grief to Grace 
Retreat, direct them to Cheryl Riley, Associate Director of 
the Archdiocesan Respect Life office at 973-497-4350. 
 
Support Group for Fathers Whose Children Have Died 
The needs of fathers who have suffered the loss of a son 
or daughter are unique. The Office of Family Life 
Ministries of the Archdiocese of Newark invites all 
grieving fathers to a morning of prayer, sharing, and 
discussion, away from societal expectations, in the hope it 
will provide a special place of understanding and healing.  
The Support Group for Fathers Whose Children Have 
Died will meet on Saturday, September 17, 2016 at 
Notre Dame RC Church (in the Parish Center), 359 
Central Avenue, North Caldwell at 10:00 AM.  Pre-
registration is requested.  Please call the Office of Family 
Life Ministries at 973-497-4327 for information, directions 
and registration. 
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